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P.O Box 297 

Chaumont, NY 13622

Telephone 315-649-2900

Email: villageofchaumont@gmail.com
Dear Village Water User:

The amount of requests for sewer credit on water usage for pool filling has increased and to be in accordance with auditing protocol we will need to document our credits in accordance with the NYS Comptroller.   In order to do that we have established the following policy: 

“To apply for sewer credit for water used in filling swimming pools please notify the Village Clerk when you are ready to fill or top off your pool so this date can be recorded.  Take the reading/picture from your meter before and after filling the pool and call the Village clerk with this reading.  This will give us the information we’ll need to reasonably document the amount of gallons to be credited.  Your credit will appear in the subsequent billing period. The village office contact information is (315) 649-2900 and if you prefer to email:  villageofchaumont.gmail.
The previous Village administrations prohibited water used for filling swimming pools using Section 9.11 of the Water Use Law which states that the Village reserves the right, in periods of drought or emergency or when deemed essential to the protection of the public health, safety or welfare, to restrict, curtail or prohibit the use of water including,  but not limited to lawn watering, car washing, filling of swimming pools.  But since the sewer charges are based on water usage, this administration felt that crediting the sewer charges was a fair option and we will honor this request for the initial pool fill up once each summer. 

 

Thanks and have a great summer and please call with any questions . 
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